
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 4 October 2007 

11. STYX RIVER CONSERVATION RESERVE (REDWOOD SPRINGS) PLAYGROUND 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking approval to proceed to detailed design and 

construction/implementation of the Styx River Conservation Reserve (Redwood Springs) playground. 
 
 It was agreed that the report presented “best practice” in terms of consultation undertaken and was a 

model that could be presented to the next Community Board Chairperson’s meeting. 
 

The Board resolved to: 
 
 (a)  Grant approval for the plan in attachment 3 to proceed to detailed design and construction/ 

implementation.  
 
 (b) Approve restrictions prohibiting the stopping of vehicles at any time on: 
 
 (i)  The south side of Willow View Drive commencing from its intersection with 

Riverwood Boulevard and extending in a westerly direction for a distance of 14.0 metres. 
 
 (ii)  The south side of Willow View Drive commencing from its intersection with 

Riverwood Boulevard and extending in a easterly direction for a distance of 30.0 metres. 
 
 (iii)  The north side of Willow View Drive commencing at a point 12.0 metres west of 

Riverwood Boulevard and proceeding in an easterly direction for a distance of 
65.0 metres. 

 
 (iv)  The east side of Riverwood Boulevard commencing from its intersection with Willow View 

Drive and proceeding in a southerly direction for a distance of 15.0 metres. 
 
 (v)  The west side of Riverwood Boulevard commencing from its intersection with 

Willow View Drive and proceeding in a southerly direction for a distance of 10.5 metres. 
 
 


